UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

June 19, 2018 Meeting Minutes

The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, 

June 19, 2018, at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Heidi Clevenger called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Present: Heidi Clevenger; Adam Cohick; Todd Chestnut; Dale Bailey; and Norman Myers.
Approval of Minutes: Todd motioned to approve the May 16, 2018, Meeting Minutes, Adam seconded; all were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the May 16, 2018 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 

Visitors: Karla Dechene, Owen Dechene, Rick trione, Jay Mowery, Kim Wiser and Steve Wiser
Jay Mowery – Jay said that the Planning Commission voted 2-1 against the twenty-five foot setback shed on the Wiser/Mentzer, Great War Association Plan.  The Planning Commission pushed it through to the township supervisors for their approval.  Heidi motioned to pass the plan, Todd seconded and all were in favor.  The plan was approved.
     Greg Alleman visited the WWI reenactment site.  Steve Wiser said that it was a successful visit.  Greg is to be submitting his report with his findings.  

Rick Trione – Mr. Trione was present in regards to the chicken farm. He presented photos of the chicken farm, photos of flies, and a copy of a water contamination report from Franklin Analytical, Inc. 
Correspondence: 
None
New Business:  
None
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz was unable to attend
Road Master Report:  Dale reported the estimate for Gameland Road from Rick Levan, is approximately $200,000.00.   He reported that Lay is second for leveling and tar and chip for 2 miles.  He also reported that he applied for a grant of stone walls. 
Permit Report:  There were no permits to report.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively was not present.
Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Heidi seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:21 P.M.

ACTING SECRETARY,

Adam Cohick
